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On September 9, 2008, Northeast Utilities Service Company (NU) filed a petition for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for proposed modifications to Connecticut Light and Power’s (CL&P) Flax Hill Substation in Norwalk, Connecticut. The substation is located off Flax Hill Road between Keeler Avenue and Oakhill Avenue, approximately 700 feet south of I-95. Connecticut Siting Council member Gerry Heffernan and Council staff member David Martin conducted a field review of NU’s proposed modifications on September 30, 2008.  Helen Taylor and Jim Borowitz represented NU at the field review. 
The Flax Hill Substation is a bulk distribution substation that consists of two incoming 115-kV lines with two 47 MVA 115-kV to 13.8-kV transformers and one mobile transformer position. There are two 27.6-kV distribution lines that run next to the 115-kV lines. Currently, the substation has no connection to the 27.6-kV lines. NU proposes to add one 30 MVA 115-kV to 27.6-kV transformer with associated switching equipment. NU is adding a 30 MVA transformer because it is a spare from existing inventory and meets the requirements to provide the desired load relief of the Norwalk substation. NU would also add switching equipment to the mobile transformer position in order to more easily accommodate a mobile transformer should circumstances require one to be brought into the substation. 
NU’s timetable for this project calls for construction to begin during October, 2008 with completion slated for May, 2009.                                     
The Flax Hill Substation is surrounded by single-family homes to the east, west, and south. The substation, however, is surrounded by thickly established brushy vegetation and mature deciduous trees. This vegetation provides a very effective visual barrier between the substation 
and its residential neighbors. Even during leaf-off times of the year, the thick vegetation will continue to provide an effective visual barrier. NU conducted a noise study and determined that, with the modifications, the substation would remain well within noise limits. Whatever small noise levels might be attributable to the transformers and other related equipment would most likely be drowned out by the noise of the I-95 traffic.
